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The date of Mid -autumn Festival also known as Chinese Moon 

Festival is on the 15th moon day of 8th Chinese lunar month. Since 

the new moon day is the first day of a Chinese Lunar Month, the 

Moon Festival this year is on 14 September 2008.  On this day, 

the moon is at its roundest and brightest.  

 

The Mid -Autumn Festival is one of the two most important 

holidays in the Chinese calendar (the other being the Chinese 

Lunar New Year.  Farmers celebrate the end of the summer 

harvesting season on this date. Traditionally, on this day, Chinese 

family members and friends will gather to admire the bright mid -

autumn harvest moon, and eat moon cakes together to symbolize 

family unity, closeness and good fortune.  

There are many private Mid-Autumn parties around Omaha/Council Bluffs area to celebrate the 

holiday.  Unlike Chinese New Year, the Mid-Autumn Festival is a much low-key holiday - peace and 

elegance.  OCCA also has a small gathering at the Grand Fortune Chinese Restaurant in Omaha to 

celebrate the holiday.    

 

Around 100 people from Omaha United Chinese School kids/parents and ConAgra Foodsõ Asian 

Network participated in the Sept 13th Mid-Autumn Festival Celebration at Lake Zorinsky.   

Funding for the Mooncakes were provided by the ConAgra Foods. 
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click here  to subscribe 

the newsletter.  

Omaha Chinese Culture Night Dinner Event Updates  
10/16/2008, Thursday  

(Please view the Corporate Sponsorship information on page 6 

and News Release on page 7 for the complete story)  

Project Leader: LiQin Kephart  - Any question, please contact  

LiQin at (402) 214 -6816  or Ping Ye (402) 850 -  6060  

http://www.omahachinese.net/join-us.html


American Mathematics Contest 8 -  The AMC 8 is for 

students in the sixth, seventh or eighth grade; accelerated 

fourth and fifth grade students also take part. The AMC 8 is 

a 25-question, 40 -minute multiple choice contest with no 

penalty for guessing. You can register online at: 

http://www.math.unl.edu/~amc/registration/start8.php  
 

To families with children from China: Chinese Cultural 

Exchange & Homeland Tours will help families with children 

from China to send back pictures to the orphanages where the 

children were adopted.  If you wish to send your childõs 

picture to an orphanage in China, please contact Director Ming 

Hua He at (850) -523 -9797 or www.Mingschin.com  

 

UNL CI and OCCA welcomes famous Chinese artist to Lincoln 

and Bellevue  

If you are interested in a school field trip to see the famous 

Chinese artist, please contact OCCA for detail information.  

You can read about Prof. Xu's bibliography and his sample art 

work on page 8, 9 & 10.  

 

USA Math Talent Search is now available at www.usamts.org.   

The Omaha Chess Community meet on Wednesday (6 -9 p.m.) 

at Lewis and Clark Middle School. Free and open to public.   

 

Confucius Institute Chinese Classes at UNO:  

http:// confuciusinstitute.unl.edu  

 

 

If you need more information on these events, please 

contact Linda Steele at omahachinese@gmail.com  

Simple Life:  Gardening   

Education/Kids Activities:  

Over the years, I also like to save seeds from my favorite flowers.  It 

is very easy and rewarding.  To me, nothing beats watching tiny seeds 

grow into huge flowers.  If you have never saved seeds before, I would 

suggest trying some easy plants, such as nasturtiums, marigolds, 

sunflowers, zinnias for flowers. You need to allow the seeds to reach 

full maturity before collecting them.   

Fall is coming and the temperatures are 

getting cooler now. One of my pastimes  

is to work in my garden during this time 

of the year.  This year, I have gotten so 

busy with OCCA event planning that I 

have had no time to attend to my garden.  

So, instead of watching the weeds 

growing out of the control, Iõm going to 

pass some of my garden tips and 

experiences on to you.  This makes me 

feel like I have done something for my 

garden, which is sorely lacking for 

attention..   

 

In the past few years, I have been 

collecting deeply discounted perennials 

and trees during the hot summer 

months.  This is when nurseries try to 

close out the seasonal items.  I then 

keep the plants in their original pots in 

my shade garden and donõt plant them 

until the early September.  This is when 

the temperatures are cool enough for 

the new plants and transplants.  This is 

also a great season for dividing 

overgrown perennials and digging up hard 

to find summer bulbs.      
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Kidõs Homework 

Vegetables can be a bit more complicated.  If, 

for example, you want to save heirloom tomato 

seeds, you need to wait till the fruit ripens past 

the point you would if you were going to eat it.  

You need to purée the tomato and pour the 

contents into a container. Cover the container 

and let it sit for 3 days at room temperature, 

stirring it occasionally. The seeds that sink are 

the viable ones. Strain and dry these seeds.   

Make sure to dry all the seeds you collected for 

one to two weeks before storing them in a glass 

jar or a zip -lock bag.  Label and date it.  Store 

the seeds in a cool, dry place. When the next 

spring comes, you can spread your saved seeds 

into your garden and watch them grow.  

 

Happy gardening,  

                                     for meé 

Linda 

Support local businesses: 
 

Hsiang (John) Yao ñ Realtor 

Century  Real Estate  

(402) 677-1558 

 

John has lived in Omaha for over 20 years, know 

the area well, and able to speak Chinese.  Would 

like the chance to earn your business.   

http://www.math.unl.edu/~amc/registration/start8.php
http://www.Mingschin.com
http://confuciusinstitute.unl.edu/


Mark your calendar and join us for the OCCA Campfire Night at the 

Vala's Pumpkin Patch.  It is on Saturday, Sept 27th, 2008.  The 

Pumpkin Patch is located at the southwest of Omaha and to the east 

of Gretna (180th St and Highway 370). This field is one of the area's 

most well-known fall seasonal attractions.  The patch offers many 

amusing activities for kids and adults alike.  Take a hayrack ride out 

to a pumpkin field where you can pick out the perfect pumpkin.  

Walk through the scary fairy tale museum or you can sit down at the 

race area and cheer on the pigs at the pig races, You can also visit 

the amazing pumpkin eating dragon.  Of course, the highlights of the 

night is the roasting hot dogs and marshmallow over the campfire 

with friends and family.   
 

When:    Sept 27th, 2008 (Saturday) 

 

Where:  Vala's Pumpkin Patch (12102 South 180th St. Gretna) 

 

Time:  5:00 pm - 10 pm   

(We will meet at the campfire site first and then take a tour 

together. The group tours will start every 30 minutes or every 

hour based on the numbers of people joined) 

 

Reserved By Sept 20th (Saturday) to OCCA by email 

mailto:omahachinese@gmail.com   

 

Call Julie Zhu at (402)709 - 1625 or Ben Zhang (402) 359-1239 

if you have any question.   We have reserved two campsites and 

the sites can only hold about 100 people.  

 

Cost: General Admission price +$2.00 per person for hot 

dog/Marshmallow/bottle water         

 

 

Ask for the OCCA campfire site location and 

the map of the field at the ticket office. 

 

Some companies in Omaha offer discount 

price for the Vala's Pumpkin Patch's tickets.  

Suggest to check with your company for any 

discounts.  You can also go to 

http://www.valaspumpkinpatch.com/index.ht

ml site for ticket price and coupon 

information. 

 

Food: Bring a dish to share.  We will 

provide Hot dog/Marshmallow/Chips/Water at 

the campsite for $2.00per person.  Kids and 

adults can roast their own hot dogs and 

marshmallow.   

 

Bring a flashlight, extra jacket for the cool 

night, blankets, camera, and a dish to share.  

If you have any hot dog/marshmallow roasting 

forks, please bring them.   We only have very 

limited supplies.    
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Simple Life:  Cooking    

2008 OCCA Campfire Night - at Valaõs Pumpkin Patch  

http://www.valaspumpkinpatch.com/ 

     

  ( )  - Sweet Rice Pumpkin Cake 

Q      
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Anyone 

interested in 

submitting 

articles about 

China/local 

Chinese/

business, event 

information , or 

ideas to our 

monthly 

newsletter, 

please submit 

them here or 

email to 

omahachinese

@gmail.com   

 

Thanks! 

mailto:omahachinese@gmail.com
http://www.valaspumpkinpatch.com/index.html
http://www.valaspumpkinpatch.com/index.html
http://www.valaspumpkinpatch.com/
https://humc.ctsmemberconnect.net/http:/www.omahachinese.net/join-us.html
mailto:omahachinese@gmail.com
mailto:omahachinese@gmail.com


International Night featuring China:  
Sept 19th (Friday); 6 -8 p.m. Cultural Presentation, ethnic 
food tasting; Confluence Bookstore; 505 Cornhusker 

Road, Suite 107, Bellevue, NE; (402) 502 - 0906  

Mark your calendar:   UNL CI and OCCA 

welcomes famous Chinese artist to Lincoln and 

Bellevue  
 

Prof. Yinsen Xu --- An art master of Chinese Seal -cutting, 
Calligraphy and Painting will present a special exhibit at 
Confluence Bookstore  on Nov 17 and Nov 18; 505 
Cornhusker Road, Suite 107, Bellevue, NE;  Contact OCCA 
for more details.  

The Bellevue exhibit is co -host by OCCA, Bellevue 
University, and Confluence Bookstore; Check out 
the page 8, 9 & 10 for the event details.  If you 
will like to arrange a school field trip to the 
exhibit, please contact OCCA at 
omahachinese@gmail.com  
 

Asian Show at the Stir Cove of Harrahõs Casino  

Sunday, Nov 16 http://tircove.frontgatetickets.com/  

New Website:   

Creighton CSSA website:  

http://www2.creighton.edu/groups/cssa/index.php  

September Garage Sale  

OCCA will held a garage sale to raise money to be used for our 

operational costs.  We need your help to make the event 

successful.  Please come and check out those unique Chinese 

crafts.  

 

It is a huge multi -family garage sale with Collectable Chinese 

crafts and paintings, Baby items, Toys, Clothing, Furniture, PC 

games, Electronics, Comp. Hardware/software, House ware and 

much more.   

Thurs -Sat(18, 19 & 20);  9:00am -5:00pm;  

15210 Pepperwood , Omaha NE 68154; (click the address to see the map )  

NO early birds  

 

Item donations and event helpers needed by Sept 17th.  

Contact:  

Julie Zhu 709 - 1625; LiSuang Guan 276 - 4933; Linlin Song  384 - 9690  

                                 

October Dinner Event  

We need volunteers to help us contacting 

the companies that are interested in 

supporting our dinner event and working 

with Omaha Chinese Groups.   

If you would like to be part of this exciting 

team that help to communicate our 

fundraising goals to your company, please 

contact us.  We will provide sponsorship 

information and the helps you need.  

 

Contacts:   Ping Ye         850 ð 6060  

              Liqin Kephart  214 -  6816  

              Linda Steele   515 -  4491  

or email to omahachinese@gmail.com 

 OCCA Mission:  The mission of the Omaha Chinese Culture Association (OCCA) is to promote Chinese culture and to 

provide educational services to its members and to the greater Omaha community.  It aims to promote cultural 

diversity, friendship, and enrichment in the local community through cultural and educational events.  

Email: omahachinese@gmail.com 

Upcoming Events/Around Omaha:  
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OCCA

! 

Thank you 
For your 
support!!  

Helpers Wanted:  

If you are 

interested 

in receiving 

our 

newsletter, 

click here .  

website: www.omahachinese.net   email: omahachinese@gmail.com 

Walk for Inclusion 
 

There were about 40 people from OCCA 

participated in the 2008 Walk for Inclusion 

on 8/31 at the Heartland Park in downtown 

Omaha.  Sarah Wu and Jessie Zhang 

performed the KungFu before the walk 

started.  The event was featured on Channel 

7. 

 

You can click on the following link to view 

pictures. 

 

http://picasaweb.google.com/OmahaChines

e/8312008WalkForInclusion#slideshow 

mailto:omahachinese@gmail.com
http://tircove.frontgatetickets.com/
http://www2.creighton.edu/groups/cssa/index.php
http://maps.google.com/maps?hl=en&tab=wl&q=15210%20Pepperwood%20%2C%20Omaha%20NE%2068154
http://www.omahachinese.net/join-us.html
http://picasaweb.google.com/OmahaChinese/8312008WalkForInclusion#slideshow
http://picasaweb.google.com/OmahaChinese/8312008WalkForInclusion#slideshow


As you are aware, on May 12, 2008, a cataclysmic earthquake struck the Sichuan province of China, resulting in 

70,000 deaths, and 370,000 injuries. Monetary losses have reached USD$146 billion.  One of our friendsõ, Julie 

Verebely, lost her cousin, her cousinõs husband and the coupleõs only baby during the disaster.  Her own sisterõs 

house was destroyed by the earthquake.  Some of the her friends and colleagues donated money and materials 

to help her sister and her family to rebuild their lives in China.   

 

The following letter is a thank you letter from her nephew TaoTao in Sichuan.   

 

Together, we can help é one family at a time... 

Subject: RE:  Date: Wed, 27 Aug 2008 

17:57:25 +0800  
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On behalf of the Julieõs family, we say thank you to the ones to have helped her and her family 

through this tragic time.  Thank you for your generosity.   

Your kindness will always be remembered.   

Once a man was walking along a beach. The sun was shining 

and it was a beautiful day. Off in the distance he could see a 

person going back and forth between the surf's edge and the 

beach. Back and forth this person went. As the man 

approached he could see that there were hundreds of 

starfish stranded on the sand as the result of the natural 

action of the tide. 

The man was stuck by the apparent futility of the task. There 

were far too many starfish. Many of them were sure to perish. 

As he approached the person continued the task of picking 

up starfish one by one and throwing them into the surf. 

As he came up to the person he said, "You must be crazy. 

There are thousands of miles of beach covered with starfish. 

You can't possibly make a difference." The person looked at 

the man. He then stooped down and pick up one more 

starfish and threw it back into the ocean. He turned back to 

the man and said, "It sure made a difference to that one!" 

http://www.cedu.niu.edu/~fulmer/starfish.htm 

 



OCCA Oct 16 fundraising event has received a tremendous amount of attention and support from both the 

Chinese community as well as businesses in Omaha. Our current corporate sponsors include: Regency Marriot 

Hotel, Valmont Industries Inc., HDR, AHL Consulting, Talon Asset Management, TD Ameritrade, Performance 

Toyota, Wiese Research Associates, Cox Communications, Werner Enterprises, Alegent Health, LIU & DB 

Enterprises, Inc.,  Borsheim, D & B Residential Construction, LLC, P.F. Changõs, China Palace, BoBo China and 

other local businesses.  For next two issues, we will like to feature each and everyone of our sponsors in our 

monthly newsletter and thank them for their supports.  

 

 

 

 

In 2000, Dr. Angelina Li founded AHL Consulting, Inc., a premier market research and business strategy 

consultancy that helps companies make decisive improvements in their strategic process and operational 

performance.   AHL has earned a reputation for providing relevant, objective and highly actionable 

management advice, in projects ranging from demand forecasting to customer satisfaction measurement to 

competitive analysis.   AHL Consulting clientele varies from Fortune 500 firms to entrepreneurial teams, 

here and overseas.   AHL projects in diverse industries have involved telecommunications, financial services, 

health care, insurance, fitness clubs, jewelry, TV networks, security systems, manufacturing, advertising 

agencies, urban planners, educational software, university, and trade associations.   Angelina is fluent in both 

English and Chinese (Cantonese and Mandarin). 

HDR is an employee-owned architectural, engineering and consulting firm that helps clients manage complex 

projects and make sound decisions.  As an integrated firm, HDR provides a total spectrum of services for 

our clients. Our staff professionals represent hundreds of disciplines and partner on blended teams 

throughout North America and abroad to provide solutions beyond the scope of traditional A/E/C  firms.  

 

HDR has more than 7,500 professionals and more than 165 locations worldwide.  It was founded in 1917 by 

H.H. Henningson 

Editorõs Note: Valmont Industries, Inc is our Platinum Sponsor for the event.  They have donated 

$5,000  towards our fundraising goals.  On behalf of all the OCCA committee members and supports, 

we thank you !  

Valmont Industries, Inc. (NYSE: VMI)  is a global leader in designing and manufacturing poles, towers and structures for 
lighting and traffic, wireless communication and utility markets, and a provider of protective coating services. Valmont  also 
leads the world in mechanized irrigation equipment for agriculture, enhancing food production while conserving and 
protecting natural water resources. In addition, Valmont produces a wide variety of tubing for commercial and industrial 
applications.  
 
Valmont  currently operates from 43 facilities located in fourteen countries around the world. The Company is 
headquartered in Omaha, Nebraska, and employs over 5,600 highly trained personnel worldwide, with approximately 1,500 
located in Nebraska.  
 
Throughout its long manufacturing history, Valmont  has consistently sought the best ways to apply advancing technology to 
products and processes alike. "We will remain focused on what we do best," said Mogens C. Bay, Valmont's Chairman and 
Chief Executive Officer. "We see ample opportunities to expand our businesses globally and in North America and, over 
time, we expect our investments around the world to further accelerate our growth. Our performance is the direct result 
of the skills, dedication and hard work of each member of the Valmont team.  
 
Wherever you live, whatever you do, chances are Valmont  is part of your life. Lighting and traffic poles guide your way. 
Utility poles bring power to your home and business. Communication poles and towers enable your wireless communications. 
Irrigation equipment brings much -needed water to cropland while conserving fresh water resources. And our long -lasting 
finishes improve products around the world every day.  



Contact:  Linda Steele  (402) 515 -  4491 

Omaha Chinese Culture Association 

P.O. Box 24247, Omaha, NE68124 

Email: omahachinese@gmail.com  

http://www.omahachinese.net/ 

News Release 
 

Chinese Culture Night & Fundraising Dinner Event 
 

OMAHA, NEBRASKA ï 9/15/2008 ï On May 12, 2008, a cataclysmic earthquake struck the Sichuan province of 
China, resulting in 70,000 deaths, and 370,000 injuries. Monetary losses have reached USD$146 billion. The Omaha 
Chinese Culture Association (OCCA), in conjunction with the Chinese Students and Scholars Associations (CSSAs) at 
UNO, UNMC, and Creighton University are working hard to raise money for the earthquake relief efforts.  Together, we 
have hosted several fundraising events in the past two months including the Chinese Culture Summer Family Night on 
June 27.  
 
Cosponsors, OCCA and CSSA, are proud to present a Chinese Culture Night Fundraising Dinner, which will be held at 
the Regency Marriott hotel (10220 Regency Cir., Omaha, NE 68114) on Thursday, October 16, 2008, from 6:30-9:00 
p.m. A formal Chinese dinner will be served, followed by Chinese cultural performances.  
 
Our goal is to raise money for Chinaôs Earthquake rebuilding efforts and the Iowa/Nebraska Disaster Relief efforts, in 
addition to promoting culture exchange and international community in Omaha.  All donations will be directed to the 
American Red Cross. Eighty percent (80%) of the donations will go to the China Red Cross Earthquake Relief Fund and 
twenty percent (20%) of the donations will go to the Iowa and Nebraska Disaster Relief Fund.   
 
The fundraising event has received a tremendous amount of attention and support from both the Chinese community as 
well as businesses in Omaha. Our current corporate sponsors include: Regency Marriot Hotel, Valmont Industries Inc., 
HDR, AHL Consulting, Talon Asset Management, TD Ameritrade, Performance Toyota, Wiese Research Associates, Cox 
Communications, Werner Enterprises, Alegent Health, LIU & DB Enterprises, Inc.,  Borsheim, P.F. Chang, China Palace 
and other local businesses.  We are expecting 200 prominent community members at the event.   
 

Testimonials by Father Schlegel, President of Creighton University & Barb Angelillo, CFIC Executive 
Director  

We should welcome new cultural experiences as we adapt and grow in a changing world.   It is fortunate that we live 
in a diverse world where we can learn from each other.   Attending this fundraising event offers the unique 
opportunity to experience Chinese culture, while at the same time making a contribution to  the rebuilding efforts after 
the earthquake which struck China in May. Your gifts will also help to support emergency relief efforts for the victims 
of recent flooding and tornadoes in Nebraska and Iowa. I am proud of OCCA and CSSAs for their commitment 
to helping  those in need and I am honored to help with this effort.    
(Fr. Schlegel, President of Creighton University ) 

 
The Conference For Inclusive Communities, CFIC, ñstrongly supports the efforts of the OCCA to raise critical funds for 
the victims of the recent earthquake in China,ò said Barb Angelillo, CFIC Executive Director .  Mother Teresa 
once said, ñIf there is no peace in the world, it is because we have forgotten we belong to each other.ò  Angelillo adds, 
ñWe cannot afford to forget that we belong to the people of China, and those around the world who often suffer in 
isolation and silence.  We must come together as a community to bring hope and comfort to those in need by 
supporting and attending the upcoming Chinese Culture Night Fundraising Dinner Event.ò  
 

********************************************************************  
 
The Omaha Chinese Culture Association (OCCA) is a non-profit organization founded to promote Chinese culture and to provide 
educational services to its members and to the greater Omaha community.  
 
The Omaha Chinese Students and Scholars Associations (CSSAs) are officially registered student organizations under Creighton 
University, UNMC and UNO. The mission of CSSA is to serve as a platform to fulfill the needs of our members, promote Chinese 
culture, facilitate communication within the Chinese community both on and off campus, and facilitate communication between the 
Chinese community and the Omaha community. 

mailto:omahachinese@gmail.com


Mark your Calendar!!!  

An art master of Chinese Seal - cutting, Calligraphy and Painting ñ
Prof. Yinsen Xu will visit UNL CI and Bellevue in November 2008  

Confluence Bookstore  

Nov 17  -  Nov 18, 2008  

505 Cornhusker Road, Suite 107  

Bellevue, NE  

(402) 502 - 0906  

 

Yinsen Xu is a prominent seal -cutting artist in China.  Seal cutting is a unique form of traditional art, 

which was once listed along with calligraphy, painting and poetry as one of the four essential skills 

required of an ancient scholar. Xu typifies as a modern scholar, and is considered as an influential 

artist in contemporary China.  

Xu was born in 1937 in Zhejiang, China. He acquired the special skill and technique of seal cutting by 

studying under the renowned Grand Master Changshuo Wu, and is acclaimed as the second generation 

of seal -cutting Master of the modern times.  Xu also studied Chinese painting and calligraphy under 

Master Tianshou Pan and Master Lesan Zhu. He excels in bird and flower paintings, especially in plum 

blossoms (Mei) and orchids. The exquisiteness of his works lies in his subtle way of depicting such 

universal themes as life and love through his profound rooting in the basic skills of painting. His works 

at once represent a return to the tranquil, peaceful setting of the natural world, while possessing a 

strong vitality of life.  His calligraphy is well known for his unique style. He is proficient in five 

categories of Chinese scripts: the seal script (zhuan), the official script (li), the regular script (kai), 

the cursive hand (cao) and the running hand (xing).  Xu has won many awards in national competitions 

and his works have been published in many collections of seal cutting, calligraphy and painting in 

China, and all over the world.  He held individual exhibitions in Hong Kong and Paris, and conducted a 

lengthy study -tour all over Europe and Far East. His exquisite art works have a high reputation in the 

art circle, and have been favored and sought after by international and local collectors.  

Xu has been a professor over 30 years at the renowned National Academy of Fine Arts in China, and 

has authored and edited many books on seal cutting and Chinese paintings.  He is a member of several 

prestigious art organizations, including the Chinese Calligrapher Association, the Chinese Xi -ling Seal 

Cutting Society, and the Chinese Association of Flower -and-Bird Painters.  Currently he is a 

professor emeritus of the China Academy of Fine Arts, and the honorary president of Zhejiang Yet -

Sen Painting and Calligraphy Institute.  

 

Being a versatile artist, he is also skilled at drama and opera.  For his liberal disposition, he is often 

inspired to write poetry and music.  Meanwhile he is a connoisseur and has a keen eye for Chinese 

antiques, often as a consultant and expert appraiser for various collector groups, including the 

popular CCTV (china central TV) antique appraisal shows.  

The exhibit at Bellevue is co -
host by OCCA, Bellevue 
University, and Confluence 
Bookstore  






